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July 3, 2019 

 
Matthew Bley 
Director, Gas Transmission Certificates 
707 E. Main Street 
20th Floor 
Richmond, VA  23219 

 
Re: Information Request for the Atlantic Coast Pipeline and Supply Header Project 

 
Dear Mr. Bley: 

 
The staff of the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (FERC) requests that you 

provide the information described within the enclosure in association with Atlantic Coast 
Pipeline, LLC’s (Atlantic) and Dominion Energy Transmission, Inc.’s (DETI) Atlantic 
Coast Pipeline (ACP) and Supply Header Project (SHP), respectively.  Please note that the 
information described in the enclosure is necessary to address comments from the 
Commonwealth of Virginia Department of Health. 

You should file a complete response within 20 days of the date of this letter. 
The response must be filed with the Secretary of the Commission at: 

Kimberly D. Bose, Secretary 
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 
888 First Street NE, Room 1A 
Washington, DC  20426 

 
If certain information cannot be provided within this time frame, please indicate 

which items will be delayed and provide a projected filing date.   
 

File all responses under oath (18 CFR 385.2005) by an authorized Atlantic 
representative.  For all materials submitted, provide one hard copy addressed to the 
FERC’s deputy environmental project manager (Julia Yuan), and provide 
electronic copies directly to our third-party environmental contractor, Merjent, Inc. 
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If you have any questions, please contact me at 202-502-6173 or email to 
david.swearingen@ferc.gov.  Thank you for your cooperation. 

 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 

Dave Swearingen 
        Chief, Gas Branch 4 
        Division of Gas – Environment and 
           Engineering 
 

Enclosure 
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Enclosure 
 

Atlantic Coast Pipeline, LLC and Dominion 
Energy Transmission, Inc   

Atlantic Coast Pipeline and Supply Header Project 
Docket Nos. CP15-554-000, CP15-554-001, and 

CP15-555-000 
 

Please provide toxicological environmental and health information for Fusion Bonded 
Epoxy (FBE) coatings (3M™ ScotchkoteTM Fusion Bonded Epoxy Coatings and 3M™ 
ScotchkoteTM Liquid Epoxy Coatings, or their equivalents) used for coating the project’s 
pipeline and associated utilities.  Evaluate and report on the toxicity of the FBE from all 
potential exposure pathways including from direct and indirect human contact, ingestion or 
inhalation; as well as environmental pathways (leachability and mobility) in air, soils, 
surface water, and groundwater.  The evaluation should likewise include an analysis of 
human and environmental exposure from the degradation of FBE due to exposure to 
sunlight, and sloughing (chalking) of the material. 
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